
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Parish Climate Action Group 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

11th October 2023 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

10th October 2023 meeting: 
• Community Winter Talks.  Two talks are being considered.  

One for February 5th and one for March 4th.  To be held in the 
Memorial Hall.  7pm – 9pm.  Audience to consist of residents, 
neighbouring parishes, local farmers.   

• First topic - Food Waste Management (to coincide with the 
Council’s Food waste collection service).  This will also 
encompass reuse, reduce and recycling 

• Second topic – Green Food Production.   
• NATURE RECOVERY.  

Following an invitation by Tom Derham, the group hopes to 
visit this farm again to see how regenerative farming is working 
as the year progresses.  We would also like to arrange a visit to 
Haye Farm to further expand our understanding and promote 
links between the parish and its farms.  

• A review of the Tamar Valley ANOB Nature Recovery Plan has 
been produced highlighting potential opportunities for LCG to 
support the plan and incorporate aims into our strategic intents 
and actions. 

• The noticeboard at Coombe corner has pictures promoting 
some of the special species highlighted in the Tamar Valley 
AONB Nature Recovery Plan.  We hope to encourage 
residents in the parish to report any relevant viewings of these 
species to support the AONB.   

• Hedgerows within the Parish.  The group wish to conduct a 
survey of hedgerows within the area designated for our 
community top orchard.  We wish to identify and record the 
habitat prior to work beginning on the orchard so that we can 
protect, manage and improve it over time.  

• Temperate Rainforests within the local area.  The group is 
planning to visit and record a potential site close to our Parish 
boundary.  We are co-ordinating dates with the land owner’s 
representative. 

• PUBLIC TRANSPORT.  The recent public transport 
competition proved a great success for promoting and 
publicising use of public transport.  Unfortunately it didn’t 
attract as many entries as we would like but we have awarded 
four prizes for best diary and best picture in both over 8 years 
and under 8 years.  A certificate and prize was awarded to the 
winner of the best diary (over 8 years at Landulph School on 9 
October in the School Assembly.  Other winners have been 



notified by email and will be awarded their prizes when they 
next visit Landulph.  We were very grateful to local businesses: 
Tamar View Garden Centre, Bodmin Railway and the Cornish 
Maize Maze and Fun Farm for providing the prizes. 

• NETWORKING.  We are hoping to hold one of our meetings 
at Drakewalls, where Tamar Valley AONB are based. 

• We continue to keep in touch with our friends at Bere Ferrers 
Parish Council and look forward to inviting them to the winter 
talks. 

• We are looking at both Nature Recovery Plans for Cornwall 
Council and TV AONB to check for duplication and identify 
what is relevant for Landulph. 

  
COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

D Gregory, C Tagg, M Worth 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1) Agree topics for Winter Talks 
2) Arrange visits to farms in the area 
3) Promote links between local parishes, councils and AONB. 
4) Publicise LCG review of Tamar Valley ANOB Nature Recovery 

Plan 
5) Information about special species to be publicised on the 

website and noticeboard at Coombe Corner and, where 
relevant, photos of nature sightings to be posted to the group’s 
Instagram account. 

6) Record data relating to hedgerow habitat and temperate 
rainforest in specific local areas 

COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase 
costs, ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from 
the Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to 
consider affordability / budget / 
precept; and also whether it has 
the power to spend on this). 

N/A 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

16th October 2023 

 


